■ The development could have 48 homes, a hotel, RV park and industrial park

By Jade McDowell East Oregonian

ECHO —The city of Echo is still getting its ducks in a row to potentially welcome a major development on the north side of the city.

The proposed 132-acre development could include as many as 48 homes, a hotel, RV park, commercial and industrial projects and green space.

Developer Kent Madison briefly shared a master plan for the Northgate project at a Thursday city council meeting, but said he doesn't want to pull the trigger on it unless zoning, system development charges, annexation into the city and other issues are worked out and the project pencils out financially.

The property — currently dryland wheat — sits along Thielsen Street between the Interstate 84 interchange

and the Echo Heights subdivision. Madison is proposing the project be annexed into the city and zoning to be adjusted to allow for commercial and residential development on the west side and light industrial to the east.

The zoning would be subject to approval by Oregon's Land Conservation and

Development Commission. "What I don't want to do is have this master plan, purchase the property and then have LCDC say 'No, you can't have that," Madison said.

City administrator Diane Berry said they may have to do some trade-outs, or agree to higher-density residential development, but city staff could assist Madison in putting together the application.

Madison does not own the property yet, but said he has an agreement with the owner to buy it if the Northgate project is deemed feasible.

He has already invested significant money into engineering reports and other due diligence and has been meeting with the Oregon

Department of Transportation on what changes would be needed to Thielsen Street, which leads into Echo from Stanfield.

During Thursday's meeting Ed Hibbard of Anderson Perry engineering firm presented a system development charge study that sets the groundwork for the city to be able to charge system development fees on new developments. System development charges on new developments can be used to pay for new infrastructure such as water lines or to reimburse cities for infrastructure that was already built with extra capacity in anticipation of future growth.

Based on complex calculations about Echo's current infrastructure and future needs, Hibbard said Echo could justifiably charge \$13,060 per "equivalent residential unit," or the amount of water and sewer capacity that one house would typically use. The number of equivalent residential units that the Northgate project comes out to would depend on what type of commercial

and industrial projects the development attracts.

Berry said Echo was probably one of the last cities in Oregon to implement system development charges because "nothing" has been happening in Echo development-wise so it wasn't really needed.

"Basically, your potential development spurred the change," she told Madison.

The city council will vote at a future meeting on whether the city will charge the amount listed in the Anderson Perry report or, like most cities, reduce that number so it doesn't present as much of a barrier to development.

After the meeting Madison said that Echo was "moving in the right direction" as far as laying the groundwork for new development and even if in the end the Madisons decide not to go forward with the project they will feel like they helped the city prepare for other future development.

"It's moving slower than we'd like, but that's OK," he

He said they hoped to move on the project within

expanding to other realms of

Edwards and Tipton said

La Grande Building Division

in City Hall, will help them

better serve the community.

we'll be able to get projects

out," Tipton said. "We won't

The first face customers

will see when they walk in the door of the newly opened

Associated Design and

Engineering, is Edwards'

wife, Cindy, who works as

is located at 1015 Adams

Friday.

the office manager. The office

Ave. and will be open 9 a.m.

have to turn away work."

"In a more timely fashion,

their new business, with a

storefront across from the

design in the future.

six to eight months.

Madison said they were working closely with the city and keeping residents in the loop because they don't want to do something that everyone will be opposed to. The Northgate project will be a "great asset" to add to the city's tax rolls, he said, but he is also aware that it will be a

big change to the town of just over 700 people.

"It looks encouraging to us," he said of the city's support. "It's an interesting development because it's a completely blank slate. It's a great opportunity for the city to say, What do we want Echo's main entrance into town to be?"



Guest speaker, Gwen Trice, Maxville Heritage Center September 8, Mystery Tour Train Sept. 15, Fall Foliage Photo Train Sept. 29, Wine & Cheese Train October 6 & 13, Train Robberies October 20, Season's Bounty

Elgin Depot / Book online or call 800.323.7330

Descriptions & Schedule at www.eaglecaptrainrides.com

Great things are happening!

► Congratulations to all 755 graduates in EOU's class of 2018!



Student government president Daysi Bedolla named among top 5 contenders for the National Campus Leadership Council's Student Body President of the Year

For more information visit

EASTERN OREGON

► Mountaineer athletics placed in the top 25 nationally for overall athletic success in 2017-18

eou.edu/connected

to 5 p.m. Monday through UNIVERSIT The Observer &

Mountain West Moving and Storage present

The 19th Annual

United Way Tradition Benefit Golf Scramble

Saturday, Sept 8 Buffalo Peak Golf Course, Union

Pre-registration: 7:30am Shotgun start: 8:30am \$80 entry fee includes refreshments, green fees, cart, range balls, dinner and prizes.

EARLY BIRD TEAM REGISTRATION DISCOUNT! Save \$80 on your team registration when you pay by Aug. 31st! Register and pay online at uweo.org/events/

Title & Corporate **Sponsors:**

The Observer Mountain West Moving & Storage

Goss Motors

Tee & Green Sponsors:

Margaret Davidson Eastern Oregon University Buffalo Peak Golf Course

Stephen Koza, DMD Norm & Molly Burke Go! Northeast Oregon Tap That Growlers John Howard & Associates

Real Estate Rick & Linda Jerofke **CAM Credits** GlasSmith

Mountain Valley Thereapy

La Grande Family Dental Ted & Karyl Kramer Boise Cascade

Meal Prep

Deb Cornford Cowboy & Angels Place

All proceeds benefit

United Way of Eastern Oregon and these local programs: Shelter from the Storm, CASA, Mt. Emily Safe Center, Kid's Club, Boy Scouts, Elgin Food Bank, North Powder Food Bank, Neighbors Together, Union County Search and Rescue, The Salvation Army, Open Door Program, Baker City Backpack Program and Mayday, Inc.

Player(s) Entry Form - Entry Fe	e \$80 Per Player
Foursome-players names are:	
	# \$ Entries Total
Name:	
Address:	
Phone:	Total \$ Enclosed:
Make checks payable to: United Way of P.O. Box 862 La Grande. OR 97850 Phone: 541-962	•

DESIGN

Continued from Page 1B working with Edwards for a decade. Tipton said he also works with two or three other building designers and provides structural engineering for residential, commercial and industrial projects in Oregon, Washington and Idaho.

"There's so much work that (we decided) we need to expand," Tipton said.

Edwards moved his home-design company from Northern California to Cove in 2009, after the stock market crash caused him to no longer have work.

"If you're in business for yourself and you don't have anything to do — that's scary," Edwards said.

Most of the time, when one opens a new business, it's to draw more business. But for Edwards and Tipton, they actually hope to lighten their load. By hiring one full-time and one part-time AutoCAD draftsperson — an individual who uses computer-aided de-



Cherise Kaechele /The Observer

Associated Design and Engineering, a new business in La Grande, specializes in creating residential and light commercial designs

sign to create home and building designs and schematics—along with an intern engineer to assist Tipton, they hope that Associated Design and Engineering will help them spread out their heavy workloads.

There is enough work that employees can pick up some of the slack. That puts people to work, and that's a good thing too," Edwards said.

While both Edwards and Tipton called opening the

business a move toward retirement, they each acknowledged they are in no hurry to retire.

this, except I am that busy," Edwards said. "You can only say no so many times before you start feeling really bad. years for me."

Associated Design and Engineering will begin by mainly working on residential projects, with the intention of

"I would have never done

People are waiting whole

BRIEFLY

Continued from Page 1B producers and can be issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency. To learn more, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans or contact your local FSA office.

Cargill says 25K pounds of ground beef may be tainted

DENVER — U.S. agricultural officials say Fort Morgan, Colorado-based Cargill Meat Solutions is recalling nearly 25,300 pounds (11,400 kilograms) of ground beef that might be contaminated with E. coli.

The recall notice by the U.S. Department of Agriculture says the meat was shipped to warehouses in California and Colorado. It's labeled "Excel 93/7 Fine Ground Beef" and was produced Aug. 16 with a Sept. 5 expiration date.

The notice says the meat processing plant discovered the problem Aug. 22 after a records review found the beef might be associated with a product that is presumed positive for the E. coli bacteria.

There have been no reports of illness due to eating the meat.

E. coli can cause dehydration, diarrhea and abdominal cramps, and it can cause a life-threatening form of kidney failure in young children and the elderly.

Are you looking for fun? Join one of our winter leagues!

STARTING DATES:

Sunday Night Mixed August 26th, 6:30 p.m. Coffee Cup League August 29th, 10 a.m. Wednesday Night Mixed August 29th, 6:30 p.m. Industrial League August 30th, 7 p.m. Monday Night Football September 10th, 6:30 p.m. Saturday Mixed League date & time TBD





307 Greenwood Street, La Grande 541-963-3113

Cabinet Shop: 217 Greenwood Street, La Grande 541-963-2613